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November News 
Welcome to November!  As always, call or email if you 
have any questions. 

♥ Ms. Kostuch   
 

END OF DAY CHANGES   
Please communicate 
changes to your child’s end 
of day routine to the School 
Office by noon each day.  All 
notes are collected in the morning. We need to know if 
they’re going on the bus, getting picked up or walking 
with a friend.  Thank you! 
 
NOV. 18 - PROGRESS REPORTS & INITIAL 
OBSERVATIONS (JK/SK) 
Teachers are working on Progress Reports 
for students in Grades 1-8 and Kindergarten 
Initial Observations this month.  These will 
give you an update on your child’s progress 
in the first few months of school.   Progress Reports and 
Initial Observations go home on November 18th. 
 
SCHOOL COUNCIL – November 7 @ 5:30pm 
The next meeting is Monday, November 7th at 5:30pm in 
the library.  We also have a virtual option at:  
https://kprdsb.webex.com/meet/lynn_kostuch  
 
SOCCER 
We are so proud of the Junior & Intermediate Soccer 
Teams, pictured below.  Thank you for being such excellent 
team players and for representing Apsley with pride!  Go 
Hawks!! 

Thanks to our soccer coaches, Mr. Shaw, Mrs. Cytowicz 
and Mr. Watson. 
 
THANK YOU, APSLEY & 
DISTRICT LIONS CLUB 
We received a very generous 
donation from the Apsley & District 
Lions Club.  This allows us to purchase 12 new Apsley 
Hawks team jerseys and a Chromebook Charging Cart 
to help us keep our technology organized.  We are so 
lucky to have your support and look forward to sharing 
our learning.  Thank you!! 
 
MITTENS – THANK YOU, ETHEL! 
Local resident, Ethel Tucker, has 
been knitting mittens for Apsley 
students for many years.  This 
year, she has donated over 50 pairs 
of children’s mittens in 3 sizes that 
will fit students from JK to Grade 3.   
If you could use some mittens for 
your children, please contact the 
school office, or let your child’s 
teacher know and we will send 
some home for you. 
 
REMEMBRANCE DAY – NOV. 11th 
Apsley students will walk 
to the Legion on Friday, 
November 11th to 
participate in the 
outdoor ceremony of 
Remembrance. 
We are also pleased to let you know that our students 
are busily working on their creative pieces for the 
Legion Remembrance Day Poster and Literary 
Contest. 
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PERSONAL ELECTRONIC DEVICES (PED) 
We recognize that some older students may need to carry 
cell phones or other devices during the day.  We ask that 
PEDs stay in backpacks unless the student has adult 
permission to use them (e.g. calculator). 
 

DRIVERS NEEDED 
We need volunteer drivers to deliver 
Subway Subs.  Pick up time is 11:30am in 
Bancroft for delivery to the school by 
12:15pm.  If you can help, call or email 
ApsleyCentralPS@kprdsb.ca  

 
NUT FREE, PLEASE! 
A reminder that peanuts and other nut-
based items, cannot be included in 
student lunches or snacks. 

 
BREAKFAST CLUB 
We are still looking for A police record check is required to 
volunteer at school or for a trip.  Contact your local police 
service to obtain a record check.  Checks are good for one 
year from the date of issue.  
For example, if you gave us 
your record check in May an 
updated check is not required 
until May, 2023.   
 
BUS CANCELLATION & DELAY INFO 
Bus delay and cancellation information is posted at 
www.stsco.ca 
Go to the website and click on “Cancellations & Delays”  
OR: Listen to your local radio station 
OR: Provide your email address to STSCO and you will 
receive direct email notices from them.  You can provide 
your email by logging into the “Parent Login”, at 
www.stsco.ca, with your child’s OEN and birthdate. 
The OEN is your child’s Ontario Education Number.  It can 
be found on the index card sent home on Monday, 
November 30th.  It is also on your child’s report card. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HOW TO GET IN TOUCH WITH US 
Email addresses are at the top of the newsletter.  You 
can also contact us: 
 
By phone: 705-656-4231 

 
  Through EDSBY   

 
Apsley Central PS web page: 
https://apsley.kprdsb.ca/     
 

Follow us on Twitter @ApsleyPS   


